Bulletin Announcement

Diocese of Winona-Rochester - Child Sexual Abuse Policy Information

The Diocese of Winona-Rochester will provide a prompt, appropriate and compassionate response to reporters of sexual abuse of a child by any diocesan agent (employees, volunteers, vendors, religious or clergy). Anyone wishing to make a report of an allegation of sexual abuse should call the Victim Assistance Coordinator at 507-454-2270, Extension 255. A caller will be asked to provide his or her name and telephone number. Individuals are also encouraged to take their reports directly to civil authorities. The Diocese of Winona-Rochester is committed to protecting children, young people and other vulnerable people in our schools, parishes and ministries. The diocesan policy is available on the diocesan web site at www.dowr.org under the Safe Environment Program. If you have any questions about the Diocese of Winona's implementation of the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, please contact Mary Hamann, at 507-858-1244, or mhamann@dowr.org.

"A BIG THANK YOU to the Tri-parish parishioners who bought the Knights Foundation raffle tickets. Because of your generosity, our Council was among the top 10 Councils for ticket sales this year in the state of Minnesota. We had 2 lucky winners from the tri-parish

in the Foundation drawings this last Saturday. Again the local Knights would like say Thank You!"

Let's celebrate Bride – to – be Mariah Proehl on Saturday, June 19th from 10:00 am-12:00 nn at Jerry & Lisa Proehl's Farm, 23181 10th Street, Minnesota Lake. Mariah and Jared Moore are registered at Target and Walmart. Shower given by Mariah's Aunts. Please RSVP to 507-390-0324.

TriParish Directory

8

EIIIaii	oimc@bevcomm.net
Phone	507-787-2303
Administrative Assistant	Sue Cory
Cemetery	Don Linder
Faith Formation	
Music	Mary Kayser

St. Casimir

Email	scasimir@bevcomm.net
Phone	507-553-5391
Administrative Assistant	Ilda Reyerson
Bookkeeper	Kay Herman
Cemetery	Tom Schindler
Faith Formation	Lisa Bute
Liturgical Music Coordinator	Connie Stenzel

St. John the Baptist

Mailing: P.O. Box 158, Mini	nesota Lake, MN
Emailst	jb@bevcomm.net
Phone	507-462-3636
Administrative Assistant	Rhonda Drager
Cemetery	Bob Drager

St. Casimir's School

Email	casimir@bevcomm.net
Phone	507-553-5822
Principal	Diane Edwards
Secretary	Teresa Chirpich
Website	steasimirsschool net

Office Hours Vary

Help Wanted: St. Casimir's School is seeding individuals to work with kids aged 3-12 years for the summer Kid Zone program. Both full- and part-time positions are available. For more details, contact Diane Edwards at 553-5822 or casimir@bevcomm.net.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS- 'Celebrate with the Saints' will look different this year! We will be hosting a drive -thru fundraiser. A pork sundae will be served Saturday, July 10, in St. Casimir's Parking Lot. Serving beginning at 4pm. Mark your calendars for our school's biggest fundraiser! A raffle and silent auction are planned for September. Watch for more details as we get closer.

TRIPARISH CATHOLIC CHURCHES



Pentecost Sunday

Pentecost Suriday				
	May 2	3,2021		
PENTECOST		* Monday, No Mass	May 24	
SUNDAY		Rosary	7:30 pm	STC
Our Lady of Mt Carmel (OLMC)		* Tuesday, Mass Rosary	May 25 8:30 am 7:30 pm	STC STC
27 Main Street Easton, MN 56025		* Wednesda Mass Rosary	ay, May 26 8:30 am 7:30 pm	OLMC STC
Saint Casimir (STC) 320 2nd Ave SW Wells, MN 56097		*Thursday, Mass Adoration Rosary *Friday,	8:30 am 6:00 pm 7:30 pm	STJB STC STC
,		Mass Rosary	8:30 am 7:30 pm	STC STC
Saint John the Baptist (STJB) 100 Park Street N. Minnesota Lake, MN 56068		*Saturday, Reconciliati Reconciliati Reconciliati Mass Rosary	on 8:30 on 9:30	STC OLMC STJB STJB STC
Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel 507-553-5391		*Sunday, The Most H Mass Mass	May 30 <i>Joly Trinity</i> 8:00 am 10:00 am	STC OLMC

From Fr. Havel...

In the midst of the storm the disciples wake Jesus from sleep and said "Teacher, do you not care that we are perishing?" Jesus then calmed the sea and asked the disciples, "Why are you terrified? Do you not yet have faith?'"

We too are called to trust in the Lord. In a world where life may seem at time to be out of or control the natural response may be to be afraid. Like the disciples fear may take control of our lives. What is needed is trust in God. As people of God we should always pray for an increase of faith. Through the good days and the bad God has promised to be with us and care for us. The world we live in may at times feel almost out of control, but God is always present and all things are possible with God. Come Lord Jesus and bring peace to troubled hearts.

~Fr. Greg

Catholic Life

The Burial of the Body or Ashes

When there is a death the funeral liturgy can be celebrated with the body of the deceased or ashes present. It is our faith that everyone deserves to go to judgement with the prayers of the Church. The body or ashes should be buried in anticipation of the resurrection. The body of our loved ones, or their ashes, deserve to be treated with respect and should not be thrown out. Grant all who have died, O Lord, eternal rest. Amen.

Scrip is available! Please call 553-5391 Email: scasimir@bevcomm.net. Or stop into the Church Office.,

If you would like Holy Communion brought to you, please call the Church office 553-5391.

Mass Intentions			
Monday 5/24/21		No Mass	
Tuesday 5/25/21	Bill Schindler		
Wednesday 5/26/21	†Tom Sonnek		
Thursday 5/27/21	†Frank Sonnek		
Friday 5/28/21	†Ernest & Loretta Johnson		
Saturday 5/29/21	†Barney & †Bebs Neubauer		
Sunday 5/30/21	†Ray Stevermer		

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish

Let us always remember the sick and all those in need of prayer, especially: Zach Fendrich, Doug Ascheman, Triston Father, Mike Redig, Louise Giese, Mark Haler, Janet Yokiel, Dale Sonnek, Butch Becker, Gayle Redig, Jay Johnson, Jim Bute, Marge Bute, David Stadheim, Dick Esser, Ardean Schultz, LeShaine Sonnek, Evelyn (Haugh) Wallace, Abe Subia Larry & Barb Quillin, Cletus Rath,,Carolyn Willette, Jan Elmer, Paula Kath, Eleanor Rath, Helen Skovand, Bill Becker, Brian Rath, Lindsey Bishop, Faron Bremseth and for all our service men & women of the armed forces.

Whenever any of our parish members or families are in need of special prayers, please call and we will begin our prayer lines for any need-give only the details you wish. OLMC- Peggy Linder 787-2575 or Linda Swehla 787-2434, STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or STJB Parish Office at 462-3636, STC- Barb Stenzel at 553-3805.

Recently Departed: Norbert Sonnek

In Our Prayers-Soldiers Overseas Troy Haugh, Nick Father

Upcoming Wedding announcement: St.Casimir Church
Friday 5/28/21 Chelsea Schmit & David Stenzel

Weekly Contributions as of May 16

OLMC -Amount needed weekly....... \$2,414.00

Amount needed to date......\$111,044.00

Amount given to date......\$127,223.88

STC- Amount needed weekly.......\$5,127.00

Amount needed to date.......\$230,715.00

Amount give to date.......\$255,954.18

STJB- Amount needed weekly........\$2,225.00

Amount needed to date.......\$100,125.00

Amount given to date.......\$102,350.00

Online giving is available at the website: olmcstcstjb.org or triparishsouth.com. Click on the Online Giving logo on the main page under the calendar for the parish you'd like to donate to. It can be one-time or recurring.

Catholic Ministry Appeal

OLMC Goal \$10,000.00

Amount received/pledged- \$ 5,338

% Given- 46.38

donors- 19

STC Goal-\$20,885.00

Amount received/pledged-\$6,613.00

% Given-31.66%

donors-36

STJB Goal \$7,404.00

Amount received/pledged- \$3,710.00

% Given- 50.11%

donors-13

Adoration for Healing of our Land

Adoration and Holy Hour Thursday 6-7 pm at St. Casimir with prayer to Heal Our Land. "If my people, who are called by my name, will humble themselves and pray and seek my face and turn from their wicked ways, then I will hear from heaven, and I will forgive their sin and will heal their land. IIChronicles 7:14

St. Casimir's School Update

So, here we are at the end of the school year... and what a year it has been!!! With all the uncertainty we have been through, the Early Childhood program which includes the prekindergarten and preschool students has had a pretty awesome year.

We just finished up a unit for "Earth Day" which included a lot of "The Lorax" activities. Besides reading the book, we made our own Lorax's and talked about how they can help have a cleaner and safer world!!!

This week we are doing a unit on "The Very Hungry Caterpillar", and the kids are loving it!!! We've worked on multiple activities that go along with the story line, such as counting caterpillars, learning our days of the week and feeding our caterpillars....LOTS and LOTS of food!!!

We also have our Knights of Columbus Marathon field trip coming up when we are going to Bounce Town and Sibley Park....the kids can't wait!!!! They get to bounce their little hearts out, then off we go to Sibley Park to eat our lunch and play at the playground. Everyone should be worn out after all of that excitement!!!

I am so proud of everything that the preschool/pre-kindergarten students have learned and am so happy to see how far they have come since the beginning of the year. I will genuinely miss each and every one of them. But for now, I still have them for a couple more weeks... so I will enjoy every minute while they are still with me .Have a safe and happy summer, everyone!!!

Angie Swehla (Early Childhood Coordinator)

Congratulation's to our Seniors Graduating

Ethan Bushlack ,Ian Crawford, Skyler Carlson

Amber Hassing, Ashley Hassing, Abby Redman

Delaney Weber, Lauren Zebro, Alicia Rubio